
Newsletter Term One Week 4  19 February 2025 

Principal’s Pen - Monica White  
Dear Parents and Carers, 

“For leadership there is only one road: service. There is no other way. If you have many qualities, the 
ability to communicate, etc., but you are not a servant, your leadership will fail, it is useless, it has not 

power to gather [people] together… Leadership must enter into service, but with a personal love for the 
people.” 

 Pope Francis, Address, 12th May 2014 
 

Today we recognized our Year Six Leaders during our Opening School Mass with an Induction Ceremony and 
the receiving of their leadership badges. As Year Fives these children stepped up and began showing great 
leadership within the school. This year they take another step up and will be great role models for our 
younger students by their service for others across many areas, inside and outside of the school. I am 
confident that these Year Sixes will be amazing. 

 

“Be leaders wherever it behoves you to be. Leaders of thought, leaders of action, leaders of joy, 
leaders of hope, leaders of the construction of a better world.” 

Pope Francis, Video Conference by CNN, 17th September 2015 

Monica White 

From the APRE – Laura Campbell 
 Greetings to our Families,  

Next week St Joseph’s community will be celebrating “Rare Disease Awareness Week”.  

This celebration is in recognition of our commitment to valuing everyone, guided by the values of the 
Gospel.  

Our Catholic Social Teaching reminds us that we are all created in the image of God which leads us to truly 
act out the ideal that the dignity of all humans is important.  

“We believe that every person is made in God’s image. We believe that every person has inherent 
dignity and every life is sacred. 

The innate dignity of each person is the foundation and inspiration of our vision for a just and 
compassionate world. 

We see the image of God in every person, no matter their circumstance.”  

(Caritas Australia) 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/speeches/2014/may/documents/papa-francesco_20140512_pontifici-collegi-convitti.html
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/speeches/2015/september/documents/papa-francesco_20150917_scholas-occurrentes.html


  
 

 

 There will be an activity each day of next week.  

Monday will see our Colour Fun-Run event occur in the afternoon.  

It is strongly advised that students wear a white t-shirt or other clothing that can be used on this day. 
Students may wear this for the whole day. School shoes do not have to be worn; however, shoes must 
be closed in and suitable for playtime and running.  

A $5.00 donation for this event will go to Hummingbird House (palliative care for children). Please hand 
this to the class teacher.  

Thursday will involve a Free Dress Day and a gold coin donation is appreciated on this day.  

Have a blessed week,   

Laura Campbell  

  



  
 

Curriculum Corner – Emma Robinson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NAPLAN will be held at St Joseph’s in Week 7 from the 12th to 14th March. The National Assessment Program 
– Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a literacy and numeracy assessment that students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 
9 sit each year. It is the only national assessment all Australian students have the opportunity to undertake. 
As students progress through their school years, it is important to check how well they are learning the 
essential skills of reading, writing and numeracy.  
 
NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning through the school 
curriculum and allows parents/carers to see how their child is progressing against national proficiency 
standards. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s assessment and reporting process. It does not 
replace ongoing assessments made by teachers about student performance, but it can provide teachers 
with more information about students’ educational progress.  
 
NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities and governments with information about how 
education programs are working, and whether young Australians are achieving important educational 
outcomes in literacy and numeracy. 

For more information please follow the link or speak to your child’s teacher. 

Australia’s Healthier Lunch Box Competition  

Would you like to win $1000 gift card for Woolworths? It’s as simple as snapping a photo 
of your child’s healthy lunchbox and uploading a photo to the Life Ed website 

https://lifeeducationqld.org.au/australias-healthier-lunchboxes-form/  

 

Have a happy Wednesday! 
~ Emma Robinson    

 

Catholic Schools Race Day 
  

https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://lifeeducationqld.org.au/australias-healthier-lunchboxes-form/


  
 

Finance – Sharon Anderson 

SCHOOL FEES 

Due Date: This Friday, February 21 

Families who have a direct debit in place may need to increase their weekly/fortnightly payments to 
meet the changing cost of school fees. A new form is available at the office to make amendments 
to an existing plan. 

 

 

Staff Appreciation 

 
 

A big thank you goes out to Adam, for suppling our staff with cheesecake morning tea. 
 
 
 

  



  
 

P & F Forum Group 

SPORT HOUSE SHIRTS 
Sport House Shirts are now available to be purchased on the 

FLEXISCHOOLS APP.  Orders close midday (12pm) Thursday 6 March.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are a small number of second hand sport shirts available in the 
P&F Uniform shop for $5. Please see the school office.  

 



  
 

FLEXISCHOOLS 
Download the Flexischools app and make an account in just a few 

easy steps: 

 

Volunteers Needed 

  



  
 

Prep Enrolment 2026 

 

   

World’s Greatest Shave – Oscar in Year 6 

Hello,   

My name is Oscar and I am in Year Six 

I'm making a hairy sacrifice and joining the World's Greatest Shave!  

Big or small, every donation counts to help beat blood cancer and I would 
love your support. You can help me make a difference by donating to my 
fundraising page.  

https://www.worldsgreatestshave.com/s/7916/8142/e  

  

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/O5QTC91WLwiZ68yvHofGSqIthw?domain=worldsgreatestshave.com


  
 

Swimming 
SWIMMING STARTS NEXT WEEK 

It has been so hot we are excited for all students to commence swimming lessons at BSA in week 5.  

Wednesday – Year 5 and 6 starting Wednesday 26th February 

Thursday – Year 3 and 4 starting Thursday 27th February 

Friday – Prep, One and Two starting 28th February 

Lessons will continue for 5 weeks and conclude with our school swimming carnival on Friday 4 April.   

Students will need to bring their labelled swim gear and change at school for their lessons.   

Prep, year 1 and year 2 – during the last session, returning to school in swimming gear and will not need to 
change to go home  

Due to pool availability again this year all students will only have 5 lessons. Swimming for each class will 
only be on their allocated day.  

Students will be reminded at school, but we appreciate your assistance in developing a routine to help your 
child remember and be responsible for all their requirements.  

• Togs  

• Swimming shirt  

• Towel  

• Googles – optional  

• Ear plugs and cap – only if needed  

• Waterproof bag to carry the above  

• Rubber thongs to and from bus [the bitumen is hot and bumpy!]  
https://www.shutterstock.com/image-vector/web-banner-illustration-swimming-lessons-kids-2292799477 

Student of the Week 

1 Taison, Brooklyn and Archer, for your outstanding effort during our 2D shapes investigations in 
Mathematics. 

2 
Dominic, for putting a huge effort into everything you do. You are an awesome learner. 

Ezra, for always being ready to learn. You are also a great help to your classmates. Well done! 

3 
Frankie, for your commitment and dedication to your learning – always giving your best effort! You 
know when to ask questions to help you understand, and once that lightbulb moment happens, you're 
always eager to give it a go. Keep up the amazing work! 

4 
Evelyn, for always being ready to learn and giving her best efforts! 

Lacee, for her respect towards others in the classroom. Well done! 

5 Zahli, for putting a huge effort and enthusiasm into your learning and contributions in the classroom. 
You are a learning star! 

6 Oscar, for being an awesome problem solver. Thanks for showing great initiative! 



  
 

Shout Outs 

Abigail, Nate and 
Ezra B -. 

For 'seeing a need and doing something about it,' like Saint Mary of the Cross 
MacKillop, when you helped your classmates 

Archer and Darcee For being courageous, like Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop, when you try your 
best during challenging tasks.  

Eddie, Brooklyn 
and Emersyn 

For being loving, like Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop, when you speak kindly to 
your classmates.  

Callen, Ezra, 
Archer and 
Charley 

For looking after Acher M when he was sad by cheering him up with a joke. You 
showed caring for others, just like Mary MacKillop.  

Ezra B For showing care for our school by picking up rubbish that was not your own. You 
care for our planet just like God asks.  

Beth and Evelyn 
For the wonderful way you have helped in the class these couple of days, showing 
me where things are and explaining how Year 4 do things without waiting to be 
asked – being like Mary and seeing a need and doing something about it.  

Year Six 
For the way you all participated in the Leadership Day in a co-operative and 
respectful manner. Your leadership will be a guide to the rest of the school, just like 
Jesus leads us in every way.  

Nixon 
For using kind and supportive words to help a friend who was feeling sad at lunch 
time. You are just like Mary of the Cross MacKillop when you see a need and do 
something about it.  

Mrs Elliott, 

For the caring way you welcome the new students to our school community.  You 
have a special gift with the way you build connections to ensure our new students 
feel safe, welcomed and comfortable. "Always seeing a need and doing something 
about it".   

Xand For demonstrating love and care when you encourage others to make positive 
choices. You shine a light, just like Jesus.  

Delta For showing love by seeing a need to help others in the classroom and doing so 
without being asked.   

Teddie, Logan, 
Arlo, Theo and 
Thomas 

For the way you show respect and reverence during meditation. You bring a sense 
of belonging and peace to our faith community.  

 

  



  
 

Outside School Hours Care 

We will be open for the Pupil Free Day.  Click here to enrol 

 

Catholic Parish of Bundaberg 

Click here for Catholic Parish of Bundaberg Newsletter 

 

 

 

https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment_v2/centre/JtZwuRUMyy1GJoHNxqW71Q
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/6th-Sunday-in-Ordinary-Time-Year-C.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/6th-Sunday-in-Ordinary-Time-Year-C.pdf
https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment_v2/centre/JtZwuRUMyy1GJoHNxqW71Q
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/6th-Sunday-in-Ordinary-Time-Year-C.pdf


  
 

Term One Planner 2025  

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 

3 10th Feb  11th Feb  12th Feb  13th Feb  14th Feb  15/16 Feb  

ECSI Survey 
Opens 

  

  
National 

Apology Day 
Year 1 Prayer 

Assembly 
P&F Subway Lunch 

 

4 17th Feb 18th Feb 19th Feb 20th Feb 21st Feb 22/23 Feb 
 

  Beginning of 
School Mass – 

12.15pm 

 
Bishop’s Inservice 

Day 
Pupil Free Day 

 

5 24th Feb 25th Feb 26th Feb 27th Feb 28th Feb 1/2 Mar 

Rare Disease Awareness Week 

Colour Fun Run 
  

Book Reading Sam’s Video & 
Whole School 

Meditation 
Swimming 5/6 

Poster 
Competition 

Anointing Mass 
(Yr6) 

Swimming 3/4 

Year 6 Prayer 
Assembly 

Minnie Vinnies 
(Yr 4) 

Clean Up Schools 
Day 

Swimming P-2 
Gracie Dixon (Yr 5) 
Welcome Evening 

 

6 3rd Mar 4th Mar 5th Mar 6th Mar 7th Mar 8/9 Mar 

Clean Up 
Australia Day 

 
Ash Wednesday 
Swimming 5/6 

Swimming 3/4 Year 4 Prayer 
Assembly 

Minnie Vinnies 
(Yr 4) 

Swimming P-2 

 

7 10th Mar 11th Mar 12th Mar 13th Mar 14th Mar 15/16 Mar 

Board Meeting 
 

NAPLAN 
 

Swimming 5/6  Swimming 3/4 Year 2 Prayer 
Assembly 

Swimming P-2 

 

8 17th Mar 18th Mar 19th Mar 20th Mar 21st Mar 22/23 Mar 

NAPLAN 
 

P&F Meeting 
 

Swimming 5/6 Swimming 3/4 Year 3 Prayer 
Assembly 

Minnie Vinnies 
(Yr 4) 

Harmony Day 
Swimming P-2 

9 24th Mar 25th Mar 26th Mar 27th Mar 28th Mar 29/30 Mar 
  

  Anointing Mass 
(Yr 6)  

Gracie Dixon (Yr 5)  
 

10 31st Mar 1st Apr 2nd Apr 3rd Apr 4th Apr 5/6 Apr 

Crazy Hair Day 
   

Swimming Carnival 
(Years 4-6) 

Term 1 Ends 

 

  

  



  
 

Bundaberg Sports Trial Dates 



  
 

Out and About 

  

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 


